
N O T I C E  2 

HERTFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 

The Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) (Meetings and Access to 
Information) (England) Regulations 2012 (the ‘2012 Regulations’) 

This is formal notice pursuant to Regulation 10 (3) of the 2012 Regulations setting out the 
reasons why compliance with regulation 9 is impracticable with regard to the Tier 2 Adult 
Weight Management Service 

Reasons 

Public Health are jointly commissioning with the Clinical Commissioning Groups a new 
Tier 2 Adult Weight Management Service from 25 March 2022, with the service 
commencing 7 May 2022-31 October 2023. 

The Tier 2 Adult Weight Management Service has a lifetime contract value and includes 
extensions over a 19 month period. The programme also supports Hertfordshire residents 
aged 18 years and over with a BMI≥30 to lose weight (BMI 27.5 for BAME and those with 
co morbidities). It therefore impacts on communities living or working in two or more 
electoral divisions in the County.  

The decision was due to go on the Forward Plan for December 2021, however there was 
an issue with the paperwork and it was inadvertently missed off.

Accordingly, there is insufficient time to include this decision in the next Forward plan and 
wait the 28 days required by regulation 9 before making the decision. 
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